
BOARD MINUTES 
AUGUST 1, 2022 

 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, Monday, August 1, 2022 in the 
Board Room of the Courthouse.  Present were:  Michael C. Hadley, Fred Snakenberg, Daryl Wood 
and Christy Bates, County Auditor.   
 
8:30 a.m.- Meeting was called to order.  Motion was made by Deke Wood to approve the agenda.  
Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and motion carried.  Also present was Casey Jarmes, 
News-Review. 
 
8:31 a.m. - Review and approval of minutes of previous board meeting was held.  Motion was made 
by Fred Snakenberg to approve the minutes of July 25, 2022 as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the 
motion.  All ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:40 a.m.- Possible approval of resolution to participate in Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) 
grant application was held.  Engineer McGuire requested for the resolution to be reviewed and 
approved in his absence to expediate the submission process.   Motion was made by Deke Wood to 
approve the SS4A resolution as submitted.  Fred Snakenberg seconded the motion.  All ayes and 
motion carried.   
 
8:45 a.m. - Review and approval of claim listing for August 1, 2022 was held.  Motion was made by 
Fred Snakenberg to approve the claims listing as submitted.  Deke Wood seconded the motion.  All 
ayes and motion carried. 
 
8:50 a.m.- Various Board and Committee reports was held.  Deke Wood attended Pathfinders and 1015 
Transit meetings.  Fred Snakenberg participated in an Early Childhood Development meeting.  Mike 
Hadley attended Sieda, Area 15 and Board of Health meetings last week. 
 
8:55 a.m.- Discussion of old/new business and public comment was held.  The HVAC walk-through for 
interested bidders is Wednesday, August 3, 2022, with opening of bids to follow on Wednesday, August 
17, 2022.  The opioid settlement, county payment and possible funding for addiction prevention and 
treatment was discussed.  Drew Sanders, Assessor, entered to inform he ran the preliminary figures on 
residential values last Friday to find a possible 15% increase to assessed values that is directly based on 
current sales.  This is of no surprise due to nontypical high-priced sales of homes recently.  Drew will 
report on the other property value assessments once completed.   
 
There being no further business, motion to adjourn was made by Mike Hadley.  All ayes and the 
meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m. 
 
The Keokuk County Board of Supervisors adjourned to meet August 8, 2022. 
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